
 

 

 

 

 

Knockerra Church  
 

 

 

Saturday 1st July 8 p.m. 
 

 

Saturday 8th July 8 p.m. 
 

 

Killimer Church 
 

 

 

Sunday 2nd July 10.30 a.m. 
Michael Browne & deceased family members, 

Carrowdotia, Killimer 

Eileen Browne, London who was buried this 

week. 

 

Sunday 9th July 10.30 a.m. 
 

 

 

 

Sunday 16th July 10.30 a.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

Graveyard Masses  
The dates for the graveyard Masses are as follows 

Knockerra – Wednesday 12th July at 8 p.m.  

Molougha – Thursday 13th July at 8 p.m.; Burrane – 

Friday 14th July at 8pm, weather permitting otherwise 

Mass will be in the church. We extend a warm welcome to 

join with us on these special nights when we will 

remember all our loved ones. Please let family know who 

are living away from the parish. 

Diocesan Appointments 2023  
Bishop Fintan recently announced Diocesan appointments 

for this year which will take effect on Friday 28th July. 

Fr. Peter O’Loughlin, AP to retire, to become PE. 

Fr. Des Hillery, VG, Co-PP, Inis Cathaigh Pastoral Area, 

resident in Kilrush to be PP, Imeall Bóirne Pastoral area, 

residing in Corofin. 

First Friday Calls:  
Friday next is the First Friday in July. Fr. Pat will visit his 

Communion Calls on Wednesday 5th July. If anyone 

would like a visit, please contact Fr. Pat or the parish 

office 089-4026161 

 

Knockerra Church Saturday 8th July 
Eucharist Minister: Teresa Fitzpatrick 

Liturgy Reader: Loretta Moloney 

Knockerra Church Flower Rota July 
Laura Fennell 

Killimer Church Sunday 9th July 
Eucharist Minister: Kathleen Crowe & Pat Culligan 

Killimer Church Cleaning Rota July 
Kathleen Crowe, Betty Culligan, Ailish Malone & 

Dympna McMahon 

 

 

Killimer 1st & 2nd July 2023  
INIS CATHAIGH PASTORAL AREA 

Co Parish Priests: Fr Pat Larkin - Tel  0659051093 Mob 087-2300627 

Fr Tony Casey - Tel 0659059008 Mob 087-9936950 

Fr Peter O’Loughlin - Mob 086-8250016 

Fr. Des Hillery 065 9062729 

Pastoral Worker- Ministry of Pastoral Care: Maura Falsey 089-4026161   

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Frances Hassett & Laura Fennell 

 

 

 

  

Newsletter: email carolineylynch@yahoo.com before Midday on Wednesday  



 

Sacraments 2024  
The following are the dates & times for the 

Sacraments in 2024. 

Confirmation on Saturday 9th March at 3 p.m., 

celebrated by Bishop Fintan in Knockerra Church. 

There are NO children for Holy Communion.  

Vandeleur Festival 2023 
As part of Vandeleur Festival 2023, taking place 

on Friday the 21st of July in the Vandeleur Walled 

Garden, 

Teresa Carrig will be launching her first album 

'Roots of Love'.  

Ailish Malone Art will be exhibiting,'Surrendering 

The Journey Home'. 

Hope you can spare a few minutes to come and 

say 'Hello'. We'd love to see ye.  

Killimer Local History Group. 
You are invited to a historical talk, presented by 

historian John Mulqueen, based on the 

iconography and local history of 

Molougha Graveyard, on Thursday 13th July, 

following the graveyard Mass. 

Vandeleur Walled Garden 
Vandeleur Festival Kilrush Presents  

The Kilfenora Ceili Band (support PJ Murrihy) at 

the Vandeleur Walled Garden on Saturday 22nd 

July @ 7.30pm. Tickets €25. Book online @ 

vandeleurwalledgarden.ie  

Fashion Show by The Holman Lee Agency at 

Vandeleur Walled Garden on Sunday 23rd July @ 

7pm. Tickets €20 Book online @ 

vandeleurwalledgarden.ie 

Scattery Island Celebration  
The annual Scattery Island Celebration will be 

celebrated on Sunday 27th August @ 3.45pm. 

There will be two departures from the marina at 

2p.m. & 3 p.m. Cost of ticket is €20 for adults, 

€15 for teenagers & €10 for children. All who are 

interested in joining us are advised to contact 

Martina & Irene at “Scattery Island Tours” office 

at the marina to purchase your ticket. If possible, 

please call to the office in person to book your 

ticket. Contact details. 085 250 5514 • 

info@scatteryislandtours.com 

Purecamping Querrin  
Weekly Yoga times for the summer: Morning 

classes: Wednesday and Saturday 9am. Evening 

class: Thursday at 7pm 1 hour class. Please 

message Trea on 086 3819216 to confirm each 

week. 

 

 

Graduation Class  
Congratulations to all our young people who graduated 

from Sixth Class in Burrane N.S. & Knockerra N.S. 

recently. We wish you every success as you look forward 

to new beginnings in September. 

Killimer G.A.A. 
This week’s winner is Therese Duggan. Congratulations to 

Killimer Junior Team and management on winning the 

125th Anniversary of Glín G.A.A. Club Tournament 

recently. They won the four-team tournament beating Glín 

by three points in the final. Well done to all involved. 

School Is Out!  
Our schools have come to the end of another school year. 

It’s an opportunity to say thanks to our principals, 

teachers, S.N.A.’s, school staff, chairpersons of boards of 

management and members of boards for the giving of 

their time and generosity in supporting the work schools 

do on our behalf. Rest is so important so that the mind and 

body can be renewed and recreated. We wish all a very 

pleasant break from routine! 

Peter’s Pence & Diocesan Needs Collection.  
Sincere thanks to all who supported this collection last 

weekend. If you were away or forgot you can still hand in 

your contribution at the weekend.  

Invitation To Pilgrimage Day At Knock Shrine 
Killaloe and Ferns Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine, 

takes place on Sun. July 2nd, 2023. Bus will leave the 

Square, Kilrush on Sunday 2nd July at 8.30 a.m.  

Rosary 
The Rosary will continue in Knockerra Church each 

evening for the month of June at 7pm. Please come if you 

can, every is welcome. 

Kilkee Civic Trust  
Our summer season of weekly KCT Talks commences on 

Wed, 5th July at 8 pm.   

Speaker: Patrick Galvin. Talk Title: Pilotage on the 

Shannon, near past, present, and future & KCT's annual 

Arts In Focus evening is on Friday 7th July. Ukrainian Arts 

& Crafts Display from 6:45 pm. Gala Concert at 7:30 pm 

in the theatre. Both events are free of charge entry and all 

are welcome / Donations Box available at door. Request 

your KCT E-mail newsletter / summer programme from: 

secretary@kilkeecivictrust.org 

 

 

Nothing in life is to be feared, it is only to be understood.  

Now is the time to understand more, so that we may fear 

less. 

Marie Curie 

 

mailto:info@scatteryislandtours.com

